
 Happenings @ HHBC 
  
 2818 Edgewood Ave 
 Burlington NC 27215  
 336-584-8040   
 www.hollyhillbaptist.org 

  
 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 

Greg and Lois Byram, 426 Wildwood 
Lane, Burlington, NC 27215.  
Greg’s Cell: 207 233-3949,  
Email: GregByram@protonmail.com.  
Lois’s Cell: 207 233-3938,  
Email: LoisByram@protonmail.com 
Doug and Lillian Lupo, 610 Central Ave-
nue, Burlington, NC 22715; Phone: 336-675-
5386; Email: drlulpo@bellsouth.net 

 

MEN’S BREAKFAST 
Tuesday,  March 8, 8:30 am 

Carver’s Restaurant 
Sign up sheet in the foyer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t Forget 

To turn your clocks ahead 

one hour before going to 

bed on Saturday,  

March 12, 2022 

 

NGO  (Never Grow Old) 

Tuesday, March 15, 11:30 am  
Harbor Inn 

Sign up sheet in the foyer  

 

COMING EVENTS 

Mar. 2&3  Lorene out of office 
Mar. 3   Lunch and Learn, 11 am, HHBC 
Mar. 7  Deacon’s Meeting, 6:30 pm 
Mar. 8  Men’s Breakfast, 8:30 at Carver’s 
Mar. 13 Daylight Savings Time begins 
Mar. 13 50th Anniversary Committee, 6 pm 
Mar. 15 NGO, 11:30 am, Harbor Inn 
Mar. 28  Newsletter Deadline, 9 am 

 

MARCH 2022 

HOLLY HILL BAPTIST 

CHURCH WILL BE  

CELEBRATING  

50 YEARS ON SUNDAY,           

MAY 15, 2022, 10:30 A. M. 

Speaker: Rev. Emmett Dupree 

(Former Pastor: Nov. 1999-April 2003) 

Planning Committee Members include: Pastor 
Gene, Ken Stout, Lorene Childrey (Church Secre-
tary), Jim and Marilyn Howard, Earl & Debra Jag-
gers, Ann Cowen, Vicki Matkins, Donna Price, 
Mack Ray, Dale & Kat Herring, Bud & Pat 
Durham, Ralph Tyree, and Vernon Moore.   

 
The Committee will meet 
Sunday, March 13 at 4 
pm 
 
 

Attention All:  If you have  addresses of any 
former members (or former employees) for 
us to include on the invitation list, please 
pass them on to Vicki Matkins or the 
Church office as soon as possible.  
 
If you have pictures of former events or that 
would show any history of HHBC, we would 
appreciate it if you would make then availa-
ble to anyone on the committee.  
 

***************** 
LUNCH AND LEARN 

Mt. Zion Sponsored... 
...will take place at our church on Thursday, 
March 4, 11 a.m.-1 pm Topic “Get the Scoop” 
– Alamance Eldercare. Come find out what 
you may be missing. Lunch provided, but you 
must sign up.  Deadline is February 28.  Call 
the Mt. Zion association at 336 –226-0249. If 
leaving a voice message, please leave your 
name along with a contact number and the 
number attending.  They will be serving box 
lunches from Chick-Fil-A, so they must know 
how many are coming.  Also, the people at Al-
amance Eldercare bring goodies, so they  need 
to know how many folks are coming. You are 
really going to miss a lot of good information 
if you miss the presentation by Alamance 
Eldercare.  They have a lot to offer! 



            Washcloths and Soap 

How would you feel if you only had one 

washcloth to share with all your family 

members? 

Imagine how it would be to never have 

used soap to get clean? 

When Operation Christmas Child passed 

out shoeboxes at an orphanage in Bosnia 

one child received for the first time in their 

life a bar of soap and washcloth. 

The orphanage was poor and the children 

shared the few washcloths they had and 

usually without any soap. 

Even though these everyday conveniences 

we have are taken for granted by us, just 

being able to supply a child with soap and a 

washcloth demonstrates to them that 

someone loves them.  

When we give our small gifts in the boxes 

we are sharing Jesus with these children 

who may have never heard about Him. 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

We will be continuing to collect hygiene items for the month of 
March.  
 
They are soap, washcloths, toothbrushes, combs, deodorant, hair ac-
cessories. 
 
 
We still need any knit t-shirts for making jump ropes. If you have any 
you don’t want we would appreciate it. 

 



MARCH 

BIRTHDAYS 

2. June  Johnson 
3. Betty Owens 
5. Dale Herring 
6. Charlotte Melton 
8. Dianne Glosson 
10. Cecilia Marmolijo 
14. Bud Durham 
19. Marilyn Howard 
22. Ruth Fincannon 
30. Vickie Godwin 

 

       MARCH 

    ANNIVERSARIES 
 
25. Jim & Marilyn Howard (27th) 
28. Earl & Debra Jaggers (47th) 
 

Attention Members and Attendees of 

HHBC: If you have a March Birthday or An-

niversary and you are not on this list, please let 

the church office know.  (336 584-8040) 

MARCH  2022 

S M T W T F S 

  
 

1 2 
 
    

 Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 

3 
Mt. Zion  

Lunch & Learn –
11:30 am at 

HHBC 

4 
 

5 
 

6 
 

7 
 
 
Deacon’s 
Meeting 6:30 
pm 

8 
 

Men’s Break-
fast—

Carvers    
8:30  am  

9 
 

    Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 
 
 

10 
 
 

11 
 

 
 

12 
 
 

13 
Daylight 
Savings 

Time Begins   
 

50t h anni-
versary 

com. 4 pm 

14 
 

15 
 

NGO 11:30 
am at Harbor 

Inn 

16 
Choir 6 pm 

Prayer/Bible 
Study 6:45 pm 

17 
 

18 
  

 
 

19 
 
 

20 
  
 

21 

 

22 
 
 

23 
 

Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 

24 
 
 

25 
 
 
 
 
 

26 
 
 

27 
 
 

28 
 

N/L deadline 
9:30 am 

 

29 30 
Choir 6 pm 

Prayer/Bible 
Study 6:45 pm 

   

 

SERVICE TIMES 

Sundays:  Sunday School: 9:15 am    
                 Worship Service: 10:30 am 
Wednesdays:  Choir Practice:  6:00 pm 
                 Prayer/Bible Study:  6:45 pm 
 

 
     Secretary’s Hours:  

                      Mon & Wed. 8:30—2 pm 
                      Thurs.  8:30-12 noon 

Check out our website at: 
www.hollyhillbaptist.org 

                 

 

 

E-MAILS 

Dr. Gene Hunsinger: eeh1@bellsouth.net 
Eldridge Matkins: hematkins@yahoo.com 
Office Email:  lorene@childrey.com or  
              hollyhillbaptistchurch@gmail.com 
 
 

Deacon: Jim Howard 




